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Thursday’s Program 

Battery Storage Facilities 
We meet via Zoom this week. Battery storage 
facilities have been in 
the news lately. The 
recent fire at a battery 
storage facility in neighboring Escondido has raised 
questions regarding safety. Our own Eddie Jones 
will shift gears from Rotarian to firefighter and 
speak on the subject. Join us to learn more about 
the safety of these facilities and their impact on the 
communities in which they are built. 

Looking Ahead 
Sept. 26 – It’s a Twofer! 

There is no meeting next week, 
but we have a twofer. We’ll have 
a Dutch Lunch and then move on 
to a field trip to the Reche 
Schoolhouse and De Luz Ecology 

Center. Rotarians will be lunching 
at Estrella’s Restaurant and Cantina. For those who 
are new to these events, at a Dutch Lunch each 
person pays for his or her own meal. After lunch 
we’ll head off for a tour of the Reche Schoolhouse 
and an explanation of the De Luz Ecology Center. 
Thanks to Kimberly Huesing for arranging the tour. 

Upcoming Events 
Sept. 21 ............ Highway Cleanup 
Sept. 25 ............ Neighborhood Food Distribution 
Sept. 26 ............ Dutch Lunch and Field Trip 
Oct. 3 ................ Club Meeting at Grand Tradition 
Oct. 5 ................ Project Mercy Home Building 
Oct. 10 .............. Club Meeting at Grand Tradition 
Oct. 17 .............. Club Meeting via Zoom 
Oct. 17 .............. Club Board Meeting 
Oct. 19 .............. Highway Cleanup 

 
Students of the Month 

Fallbrook Union Elementary School District 
The kids are back! Last week we got to meet two La 
Paloma Elementary School students who were being 
recognized as Students of the Month. Fifth grader 
Noe Castaneda and 
sixth grader Manuel 
Gallardo joined us 
for lunch along with 
their Principal, 
Aimee Plette. After 
introductions by 
their principal, Noe and Manuel shared a bit about 
themselves and their goals. What a great way to kick 
off the new school year. Way to go, guys! 

Honoring Our Own 
A New Blue Badge 

Congratulations to Monika Hazel who has completed 
the requirements to earn her Blue Badge. Monika is 
the Superintendent of FUESD. She has been a great 

addition to our 
club and to the 
community of 
Fallbrook. 
Monika has an 
active family that 
enjoys travel, 
and we heard 

through the grapevine that she is quite the baker. 
Maybe we should add baking an apple pie to the list 
of Blue Badge requirements.  

Quote of the Week 
Believe nothing you hear, and only one half that 
you see. 

Edgar Allan Poe from the short story 
“The System of Dr. Tarr and Prof. Fether” 


